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We have completed another month of school as February is coming to a close. We have three more months of
school left before the end of the year. Although the end is getting near, we have a tremendous amount of work left
to do. Our goal is to provide the best education possible to your students. In order for us to do that we need them

attending school and being focused when they are in class. These next three months are vital to your students’
academic success as we begin to review and prepare for the end of year SOL testing. 



The past couple of months have been difficult for us as we have dealt with the deaths of students and a staff

member. The incident on the Rockfish River in December resulted in the loss of three of our students: Myson
Sylvester, 12 grade ACHS, Christopher Doss, 11th grade ACHS, and Jasiah Davis, 6th grade AMS. The body of another

12 year old juvenile who did not attend ACPS was recovered last week. We were also notified that a juvenile who
formerly attended CES and AMS before transferring to Lynchburg was a victim of a gunshot wound last Friday and

succumbed to her injuries while at the hospital. We also suffered the loss of Mr. Keith Coley, an employee in our
maintenance department. Keith passed away unexpectedly on February 19, 2023. Please keep the families, friends,
staff members, and students in your thoughts and prayers as we continue to work through the loss of our students

and Mr. Coley.



We have experienced an increase in long term suspensions at our middle schools and high school due to students
being in possession of and/or under the influence of alcohol, THC Vapes, and THC gummies. Although the state of
Virginia legalized marijuana consumption/possession for those over 21 years of age in their own households, it is

still illegal for anyone under 21 to use or possess marijuana. It is also illegal for an adult or juvenile to possess
alcohol or drugs on school property. 



Besides the legal and disciplinary implications, the main concern for me are the medical complications. Many of the

THC and marijuana based vapes and gummies are not regulated and may contain materials that could be fatal, to
include Fentanyl. Although we have not had any fentanyl related cases in our schools, we have had to call the rescue
squad to transport students to the hospital for being under the influence of and having severe reactions to THC on
at least three occasions since Christmas. This is not just a problem here in Amherst County, school superintendents

from across the state indicate they are having the same concerns we are having. Last month a school division in
Northern Virginia had a student die from taking a drug he thought was “safe” but contained Fentanyl. Please speak
with your students about the risks associated with using THC based and other drugs. If you or your student need

support in dealing with an addiction, please seek help. The last thing any of us want is to lose one of our parents or
students due to a negative interaction with an illegal substance.



The winter weather continues to evade us this year. We have had conditions that are more in line with spring than
winter and I hope you have been able to enjoy the warm weather. We still have the opportunity for winter weather

through mid-March so don’t give up hope yet but the opportunities are will diminish the closer we get to April. 
 Now that we are closer to spring we have to be on the lookout for severe weather as well. We will notify families

and staff if there is a need to alter our schedules based on severe/inclement weather as soon as possible. 



In closing, I want to thank all of our families and community members for your support of our students. It takes our
families, community, and schools to provide our students with the skill sets they need to be successful in life after

high school. By working together, we can overcome any obstacle that is in our path. 



A MESSAGE FROM DR. WELLS

William
Sincerely,



ENGAGE VIRGINIA
Amherst County Public Schools is providing K-12

students with free coaching support through a
program called ENGAGE Virginia. This program

is designed to help students be their best by
helping them stay on track in school and

navigate life’s challenges. You can learn more
about this program and sign up at

registerva.graduationalliance.com. 
When you sign up, your family will get connected
to a personal Academic Success Coach who works

with both students and parents to:
● Help students create an education plan to

catch up on or stay on track with assignments
● Provide resources to strengthen math and

reading skills
● Answer questions about technical and teacher

access
● Coach students on time management, study

skills, and post-graduate plans



If you have any questions, you can reach out to
the ENGAGE Virginia team by emailing

ENGAGEVA@graduationalliance.com or calling
804.548.4844.




Friday, March 10 
Teacher Work Day-No School for Students

Friday, March 24 
Grading Period Ends
Monday, March 27

Teacher Work Day-No School for Students
Friday, March 31

Report Cards

UPCOMING EVENTS



FUTURE 
OPPORTUNITIES
NIGHT
In an ever-changing, increasingly
complex world, it's more important
than ever that Amherst County
Public Schools students are prepared
with the technical, academic, and
employability skills needed to bring
forth new knowledge, solve
problems, and make sense of
information so a better future can be
created for themselves and their
community. Join us for our future
opportunities nights in March!

AMHERST COUNTY
SPECIAL EDUCATION

ADVISORY COMMITTEE

REMEMBER THE ACPS
SEAC MEETING IS

TONIGHT!



ACPS 2023-2024 BUDGET PRESENTATION

ACPS FY24 PROPOSED BUDGET

ACPS SPECIAL SCHOOL BOARD MEETING
PRESENTATION OF THE BUDGET FEBRUARY 23, 2023

(MEETING RECORDING)

A SPECIAL SCHOOL BOARD MEETING WAS HELD ON FEBRUARY 23, 2023 AT 6:00
PM, FOR THE PRESENTATION OF THE 2023-2024 SCHOOL OPERATIONAL

BUDGET. THE PROPOSED BUDGET, BUDGET PRESENTATION, AND THE
RECORDING OF THE MEETING CAN ALL BE ACCESSED AT THE AMHERST COUNTY

PUBLIC SCHOOLS WEBSITE. DIRECT LINKS TO THE DOCUMENTS HAVE BEEN
INCLUDED BELOW FOR EASE OF ACCESS. A PUBLIC HEARING ON THE 2023-2024

SCHOOL OPERATIONAL BUDGET WILL BE HELD ON MARCH 9, 2023 AT 6:00 PM
AT THE SCHOOL ADMINISTRATION OFFICES. ANYONE WISHING TO ADDRESS THE

SCHOOL BOARD CONCERNING THE 2023-2024 SCHOOL OPERATIONAL BUDGET
MAY DO SO AT THAT TIME.

https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=22799646
https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/common/pages/DisplayFile.aspx?itemId=22799642
https://www.youtube.com/live/SgHFX5pDza8?feature=share
https://www.youtube.com/live/SgHFX5pDza8?feature=share
https://www.youtube.com/live/SgHFX5pDza8?feature=share


ON THE LAST WEDNESDAY OF FEBRUARY, THE VIRGINIA
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION ANNUALLY CELEBRATES
DIGITAL LEARNING DAY! THIS DAY IS RECOGNIZED BY

ALL4ED AS A WAY TO HIGHLIGHT HOW EDUCATORS CAN
UTILIZE DIGITAL LEARNING TOOLS TO CREATE AUTHENTIC

CONNECTIONS  AND LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES FOR
STUDENTS. DIGITAL TOOLS HELP US CLOSE LEARNING

GAPS, BUILD CONNECTIONS, AND PROVIDE INNOVATIVE
APPROACHES TO CONTENT. #DLDAY

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR MATH 24 COMPETITION WINNERS! ANIA THOMPSON,
EIGHTH GRADER FROM MONELISON MIDDLE SCHOOL AND ZANDER SIMPSON, FIFTH

GRADER FROM TEMPERANCE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL FINISHED IN FIRST PLACE AT THE
TWO DIVISION LEVEL COMPETITIONS. CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OF OUR MIDDLE

SCHOOL AND ELEMENTARY MATHLETES!

IN FEBRUARY WE CELEBRATED SRO
APPRECIATION DAY! WE WANT TO EXPRESS OUR

GRATITUDE TO OUR SCHOOL RESOURCE OFFICERS
AS THEY SERVE AND PROTECT OUR STUDENTS.

OUR SRO’S ARE WONDERFUL ROLE MODELS WHO
ENGAGE WITH STUDENTS, EDUCATE THROUGH

PROGRAMS SUCH AS D.A.R.E. AND UPHOLD THE
LAWS WHICH KEEP OUR CHILDREN SAFE. THANK

YOU, SRO’S, FOR ALL YOU DO FOR ACPS!
#TEAMAMHERST



4-Year Old Preschool

3-Year Old Preschool



Registration days for Amherst County children eligible to enroll in kindergarten in the Amherst County Public Schools
for the 2023-2024 school year will be held on the dates listed below. Children have to be age 5 on or before
September 30, 2023, in order to enroll in kindergarten for the 2023-2024 school year.

Online registration forms can be completed at https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst. Please also schedule an
appointment in your child’s school to complete the in-person screening on one of the dates below.

Prior to entering school, the following will need to be provided to the school:

1)Proof of Residency (for example: electric, water, or cable bill)
2)Child’s Birth Certificate
3)Commonwealth of Virginia School Entrance Health Form (MCH 213 G) from your doctor. This form must be
completed within the 12 months prior to the first day of school and include the child’s complete
immunization record and well-child check (Code of Virginia § 22.1-270).
4)Proof of required immunizations listed below:

●Four DPT (1 DPT must be after 4th birthday)
●Four Polio (1 dose must be after 4th birthday)
●Two MMR (1st dose must be after 1st birthday)
●Three Hepatitis B
●Two Varicella (Chicken Pox vaccine) or doctor’s documentation that child has had chicken pox
●Two or Three Rotavirus
●Two Hepatitis A

Lea Gray, Principal
Phone: 528-6498

Derek Adam, Principal

Phone: 946-9700

Amanda Cassise, Principal

Phone: 946-9704

Kimberly Anderson-Scott, Principal

Phone: 528-6496

**All children entering kindergarten must register at the school in the attendance zone in which they reside.

            Jeremy Hutchinson, Principal                                                             Lantz Martin, Principal
                          Phone: 846-2151                                                                               Phone: 946-2811




Central Elementary School

Amelon Elementary School

Madison Heights Elementary School

Elon Elementary School

Amherst Elementary School

Temperance Elementary School

To find your attendance zone, visit the Amherst County Schools website (under Families > Bus Routes)

https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst


1) Prueba de residencia (por ejemplo: factura de electricidad, agua o cable)
2) Certificado de nacimiento del niño
3) Formulario de salud de entrada a la escuela de la Commonwealth de Virginia (MCH 213 G) de su médico. Este
formulario debe rellenarse en los 12 meses anteriores al primer día de colegio e incluir la cartilla de vacunación completa del niño y
el chequeo de niño sano (Código de Virginia § 22.1-270).
4) Prueba de las vacunas obligatorias que se indican a continuación:
●Cuatro DPT (1 DPT debe ser después del 4º cumpleaños)
●Cuatro Polio (1 dosis debe ser después del 4º cumpleaños)
●Dos MMR (la primera dosis debe ser después del primer cumpleaños)
●Tres Hepatitis B
●Dos vacunas contra la varicela o justificante médico de que el niño ha pasado la varicela
●Dos o tres rotavirus
●Dos Hepatitis A

Central Elementary School

Amelon Elementary School

Madison Heights Elementary School

Elon Elementary School

Amherst Elementary School

Temperance Elementary School

Derek Adam, Principal
Número de teléfono: 946-9700

Lea Gray, Principal
Número de teléfono: 528-6498

Jeremy Hutchinson, Principal
Número de teléfono: 846-2151

Lantz Martin, Principal

Número de teléfono: 946-2811

Amanda Cassise, Principal

Número de teléfono: 946-9704

Kimberly Anderson-Scott, Principal

Número de teléfono: 528-6496

Para encontrar su zona de asistencia, visite el sitio web de las Escuelas del Condado de Amherst (en Familias > Rutas de autobús)

Los días de inscripción para los niños del Condado de Amherst elegibles para inscribirse en kindergarten en las Escuelas Públicas
del Condado de Amherst para el año escolar 2023-2024 se llevarán a cabo en las fechas indicadas a continuación. Los niños tienen
que tener 5 años de edad en o antes del 30 de septiembre de 2023, para poder inscribirse en kindergarten para el año escolar
2023-2024.

Los formularios de inscripción en línea se pueden completar en https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst. Por favor también
concertar una cita en la escuela de su hijo para realizar la prueba de detección en persona en una de las fechas que se indican a
continuación

**Todos los niños que ingresen en el jardín de infancia deben matricularse en la escuela de la zona de asistencia en la que residan.

https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst
https://ecollect.accelaschool.com/Amherst





